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Meeting Agenda & Notes
May 12, 2010
TCSG
IN ATTENDANCE:

GALA Board Members:
Carla DeBose

Emily Ellison

Daphne Greenberg

Laura Hauser

Billie Izard

Debbie McIntyre

Paige  Pushkin

Sherri Perry (via phone)
Victoria Kingsland (via phone)

Guests:

Peggy Chambliss, Georgia Public Library System

Ray Hart, Georgia State University

Lori Kratz, Georgia Tech Library, Head of Faculty Engagement Department

Kevin Spearman, Instructor, Literacy Action, Inc.

Tamika Stafford, Bank Officer, BB&T

Jeffrey Tapia, Latin American Association
Kathy Tomajko, Associate Dean, Georgia Tech Library

2:00 p.m.

Welcome





Paige


Paige Pushkin, Chair of GALA, welcome everyone, including our seven guests who had been invited to the meeting by GALA Board members as requested at the last meeting and in email updates.  Attendees went around the room and introduced themselves.
2:15 p.m.

Overview of the History of GALA

Paige

Paige showed a power point presentation that provided an overview of the history of GALA, the founding board members, the Legislative Luncheon hosted by GALA on February 17, and the support of Dollar General and the National Coalition of Literacy.  

2:30 p.m.

Strategic Plan Update 



Each Committee

Paige asked the Committees to report out on the work they have done on the Strategic Plan.  


Goal 1:  Improving Internal Alliances – Billie Izard said that a goal would be to offer a Train the Trainer Workshop at the next CLCP conference (? Paige, not sure about this?) and to invite libraries from across the state.  The goal would be to have one workshop by the end of 2010 and offer three in 2011.  A second strategy would be to make communication easier by continuing to offer conference calling options to those who cannot attend in person.  She also said that through CLCP connections, there are many free sites that we can use across the state.  In addition, a “GALA Corner” can be included in the CLCP Newsletter that is emailed to CLCP members twice a month.  For the third Strategy in Goal 1, both Billie and Carla DeBose said the committee had determined that it was premature to send out a statewide survey at this time.

Goal 2: Increasing External Visibility -- Emily Ellison reported that the committee had sent out a survey to the full board asking for input on the success of the February 17 Legislative Luncheon and what could be done to improve next year’s event.  Seven (7) board members responded to the survey.  (Results are attached).  The most salient points are that respondents gave the 2010 event a score of between 3 to 5 (on a scale of 1 to 5); all thought that we should have a student speaker again next year; all thought that we should ask for nominees for the Legislative Honor Roll again next year; all 7 said that they would be willing to help again next year.  Suggested keynote speakers included: Members of the Legislature or media; Atlanta Mayor Kazim Reed; Brenda Dann-Messier; the new GA Governor; Zell Miller’s wife.  Most respondents said that primary goals should be to have more attendees, especially members of the Georgia General Assembly and the media.  Next steps are to develop a timeline and assignments for next year’s event.  Emily said that the committee would talk with or meet with the Messaging/Policy committee to determine needs, purpose, and next steps around a GALA website and social media.  

Goal 3:  Messaging/Policy – Laura Hauser reported that the committee would keep working on the Website.  She suggested that GALA host a breakfast for the state Legislature where we use an automated (live) response survey where we receive immediate feedback from legislators about adult literacy work and what they know and don’t know about the issue.  The purpose would be not to tell the legislators, but to request input.  Tamika Stafford suggested that GALA get in front of local Chambers of Commerce to enlist their financial support for such an effort as well as other support.  Peggy Chambliss suggested that we do the same through the Georgia Library Association and possibly hook up with them for the Georgia Legislation Day that the association hosts annually.

Goal 4:  Nominations/Board Development – Daphne Greenberg had to leave the meeting early.  She asked Paige to request that we specifically think about nominations for board officers for next year and that new officers will be elected at the June meeting.  Billie Izard strongly suggested that we continue to have co-secretaries so that there is always a secretary present at each meeting to take notes for the meeting minutes.  Paige Pushkin requested that everyone review the updated bylaws that were sent out electronically.  There were no suggested edits to the bylaws by those in attendance.  The bylaws will be voted on for approval at the June meeting.

Guest Ray Hart asked if it was the plan for GALA to continue as a volunteer-run organization or if there would ever be hired staff.  Discussion followed, with most attendees agreeing that at some point it would be appropriate to have a staff person, but this is not the right time in the organization’s evolution to hired staff.  Guest Kathy Tomajko suggested that there might be grant opportunities to fund a position.  

Cara DeBose announced that Dr. Josephine Reed-Taylor plans to meet with Atlanta Mayor Kazim Reed about the opportunity for mini-grants to support adult education programs at public schools.  Anyone interested was invited to join the discussion with the Mayor.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 PM.
Next Meeting Dates Are: 
June 9, 2010

July 14, 2010

August 11, 2010

September 8, 2010

October 13, 2010

November 10, 2010

December 8, 2010
GALA’s mission is to increase awareness, support, and funding 

for adult literacy needs and efforts in Georgia.

Our vision is a literate Georgia with accessible learning opportunities for all adults.


